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And Finally, 
How many members of staff does it take to back a display board? Over the summer we have had quite a few bits of internal works and decorations 
being done, which meant that some of the display boards at Town had to be re-backed this term. Walking past the other day, there were three 
members of staff attacking this tricky task of putting up backing paper and a bordette roll. When I walked back past again about 10 minutes later, 
another member of staff had been drafted in to support the process. So in answer to the original question—it takes four! 
Have a good weekend                                                                                                                                                                Simon Billings 
          

   

At the end of the day, 
the most overwhelming 
key to a child's success 

is the positive 
involvement of parents.                                                                  

Jane D. Hull 

We are all  

writers … 

One Sentence Chal-

lenge 

 

As always a new term 

and a new challenge! 

The challenge for this 

term is to answer the 

question posed in one 

sentence only.   

Children please re-

member though that 

the older you are the more of your writing skills 

you need to try and embed.  

Answers on Miss Salmon’s door if you are at 

Abbey site and on Mrs O’Shea’ s door if you are 

at Town site. 

The winning entry each week from each Year 

Group will get to choose a free book or writing 

prize. 

Assembly Theme for 

next week:  

Help others to feel 

welcome  

Diary Dates 

Thursday 14th September. Year 6 Kingswood Parents 

Final Information Meeting. 6.30p.m. AF. 

Thursday 21st September. EDWARD day. 

Thursday 21st September. St Helena Roadshow for 

children/parents Year 5/6. 2.00p.m. AF. 

Sunday 24th September—Friday 29th September—Year 

6 at Kingswood. 

Monday 2nd October—Friday 6th October. St Helena 

School Open Week. Tours daily at 9.15a.m. 

Monday 23rd October—Friday 27th October—Half 

Term. 

Wednesday 20th December—Last Day of Autumn Term. 

Wednesday 3rd January—First Day of Spring Term. 

PLEASE LOOK ON THE CALENDAR OF THE SCHOOL 

WEBSITE FOR OTHER DATES/EVENTS THIS TERM. 

If your child has a phone 

or tablet—do you know 

what they’re doing 

online—have you checked? 

Welcome Back 

A very warm welcome back to everyone from the Summer break and a very 

special welcome to our Foundation children who have started school for the 

first time this week.  

No Nuts 

Please remember that 

children should not be 

bringing nuts or nut bars 

or sandwiches with pea-

nut butter in into school.  

We do have a number of 

children at both sites 

who are severely allergic 

to nuts and whom we 

have epi-pens for and 

contact with nut based 

products could cause a 

severe allergic reaction. 

School Dinner Menu 

Please remember that 

the school dinner menu’s 

for the next four weeks 

have now been sent out 

and are also on the school 

website in ‘Parent Infor-

mation.’  If any parent 

has any questions about 

school dinners then 

please speak to the 

School Office or make an 

appointment to see Sarah 

Burke our Catering Man-

ager, who will be more 

than happy to meet with 

you. 

Foundation Children. 

It’s not easy coming back to school after 6 weeks of holiday. It’s even more of a challenge 

for our Foundation children as they start school for the first time and the realisation 

that they have to keep coming back each day gradually begins to dawn on them. 

In addition, they have so much to learn and everyone looks so big, especially when you’re 

only 4 years old! 

Our Foundation children have, though, been absolutely brilliant. We have had a few tears 

from children and parents (not staff yet), we’ve had lots of laughter and we have begun 

to discover some new things. 

There’s obviously lots of learning still to be had, but really well done to all our Foundation 

children for your very first week ever at school. 

School Car 

Park 

Just a remind-

er please to 

parents that 

they should not 

be parking in 

the school car 

parks at the 

start and end 

of the school 

day. The school 

car parks are 

for staff of 

the school. 

Many thanks. 

The School Day. 

Children in Foundation, 

Year 1, Year 5 and Year 6 

(Abbey Field) 

The school day starts at 

8.45a.m. and finishes at 

3.15p.m. The main play-

ground is supervised from 8.35a.m. in the morning. Please re-

member that the school bell goes at 8.45a.m. for the start of 

day so your children should be at school and ready for 8.45a.m. 

not arriving then. 

Children in Year 2, Year 3 and Year 4 (Town) 

The school day starts at 9.00a.m. and finishes at 3.30p.m. The 

main playground is supervised from 8.50a.m. Please remember 

that the school bell goes at 9.00a.m. for the start of the school 

day, so your children should be at school and ready for this time. 

Walking Bus 

The walking bus leaves 

the Abbey Field hall 

at 8.45 a.m. every 

morning. It is for any 

child at the school 

who learns at the 

Town site. Parents 

who are not using 

breakfast club but 

who do want their 

children to use the 

walking bus need to 

sign the children in at 

the hall from 8.35a.m. 

Children cannot join 

the walking bus after 

it has left. 

Water Bottles 

Unfortunately our Water 

Bottle order for the chil-

dren’s individual classroom 

water bottles has not yet 

arrived. 

We are busy chasing this 

against the vagaries of post-

al services delivery systems. 

In the meantime, if children 

want to bring a water bottle 

into school for use solely in 

the classroom, they are 

welcome to do so until the 

school water bottles arrive. 




